BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at 5.00pm on Wednesday, 30 May 2012
	Present
	Cllr Chesters in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Spear, Lucas and Smith.


	FA/01/2012/13
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr Mrs Blackmore and Cllr Cornick.



	FA/02/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest
	Councillor Lucas declared a Personal interest in Minute number FA/11/2012/13, as he is a Trustee at the member of staffs over place of employment.


	FA/03/2012/13
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Finance & Administration meeting held on 1 May 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	FA/04/2012/13


	Approve Council’s Annual Return 2011/12


	It was reported that as part of the Audit and Accounts Regulations, the Council was required to complete an annual return. A draft copy of the return for year ended 31st March 2012 was circulated to all members. The Parish Clerk went through Section two of the Annual

Return with all members.

RECOMMENDED: That the Statement of Accounts on the Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2012 be approved.

RECOMMENDED: That the Annual Governance Statement, where questions 1 to 8 are answered yes, be approved.

RECOMMENDED: That it be recommended to the next Full Council meeting that the draft Annual Return be approved and signed by the Chairman and Responsible Finance Officer.

(N/C)


	FA/05/2012/13
	End of Year Report from Internal Auditor

	Members were considered the Internal Auditor’s final report for 2011-12.  It was noted that the Internal Auditor had recommended that Petty cash payments in future should be treated as bank transfers and not put through purchase ledger.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Internal Auditors final report for 2011/12 be noted and that the Clerk be requested to carry out action regarding petty cash treatment.

(N/C)



	FA/06/2012/13
	Consultation on Appointment of External Auditor for 2012/13 and Future Years


	The Chairman reported that Grant Thornton UK LLP had been appointed to audit the annual return of Braunton Parish Council for five years from 2012/13.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee accepts Grant Thornton UK LLP as the Council’s external auditor for the next five years from 2012/13.

(N/C)

	FA/07/2012/13
	Subscriptions
	a. RECOMMENDED:  That the Council renews its annual subscription with the Society of Local Councils at a cost of £197.

b. RECOMMENDED:  That the Council renews its annual subscription with the Institute of Local  Management at a cost of £50.

c. RECOMMENDED:  That the Council renews its annual subscription with Devon Association of Community Buildings at a cost of £40.

(N/C)

	FA/08/2012/13
	Training
	a. RECOMMENDED:  That the Council authorises the Parish Clerk to attend the Summer Symposium in Cheltenham on 4 and 5 July 2012 at a cost of £250, and she be congratulated on being asked to present at a paper at the event.

b. RECOMMENDED:  That the Council authorises the Parish Clerk to attend General Power of Competence training in Barnstaple on 10 July 2012 at a cost £40.

(N/C)



	FA/09/2012/13
	Council Reserves Policy
	Members noted that amendments to the Council’s Reserve Policy attached as Appendix 1, and it

RECOMMENDED:  That the Councils Reserves Policy be approved and adopted by Council.

(N/C)




IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt(1).

	FA/10/2012/13
	Staff Salary Review
	RECOMMENDED:   That all staff excluding the Parish Clerk who is on the National Joint Agreement, be given a 2% increase in salary from the 1 April 2012.

(N/C)



	FA/11/2012/13
	Staff Overtime Entitlement
	Members considered overtime accrued by staff member 11.  It was noted that there had been a misunderstanding and the staff member had not been claiming her full overtime entitlement.  The Committee considered the Council becoming a member of South West Councils who could offer professional advice on all employment matters.

RECOMMENDED: That

a. the Council becomes a member of the South West Councils at a cost of £350 per annum.

b. the Council to pay staff member 11 for the overtime that she has not claimed since the beginning of her employment, subject to the Clerk seeking advice from South West Councils.

(N/C)


	
	The meeting closed at 6.15  p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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